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OUR MISSION AT ALL SAINTS - To be a family of worshipping Christians, dedicated to Christian Education, 
Spiritual Growth, Pastoral Care, Outreach and Fellowship. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
CHRISTMAS MEMORIALS BOOKLET - We will be doing our memorial booklet again this year.  If you wish to have a memorial 
placed in it for a loved one, please have it in to the Office, along with your donation, by our deadline of December 15th. 
 
BEANS, SAUSAGE, BOLOGNA, HASH BROWNS, AND PANCAKES 
Our All Saints Parish ACW team are hosting a “take-out brunch” from the Parish Hall on Saturday, 
December 12th, running from 11:30am to 1:00pm.  The cost is only $10.  Please place your order by 
December 5th by calling Barb at 834-4795, or Enid at 682-9367 
 
BLUE CHRISTMAS SERVICE 
Due to  the restrictions placed upon us by COVID-19 regulations, our Blue Christmas Service, which is 
scheduled for December 13th at 7:00pm, will be modified slightly this year.  There will be only one 
symbolic candle lit on behalf of all those who have passed.  Pre-registration is required, and may be 
completed by calling our Office at 834-4501, or by clicking here to complete our online registration 
form.  The deadline to register is December 10th at noon.  You are reminded that we have a limited 
capacity of 100 people. 
 
 
CHILDREN’S LIVE NATIVITY AND A VISIT BY SANTA - The COVID-19 situation has caused us to become a little 
more creative this Christmas season.  On December 13th, from 2:30pm to 3:30pm we invite 
Parishioners and all of our community to drive through our parking to view our "live" nativity scene, 
and for all children to receive a little treat from Santa himself.  Please click here to view our Live 
Nativity poster, and we encourage you to spread the word 
 

Our Candle has been given to the Glory of God and in loving memory of 
Edward and Phyllis Bussey  

Remembering their 71st wedding anniversary 
by Elizabeth & Jim Tilley and Family 

 

Our Candle has been given to the Glory of God and in loving  memory of 
Emmie Clarke April 8, 1934 - November 7, 2018 

Marilyn Butt October 29, 1956 - December 24, 2003 
Rodney Clarke November 15, 1970 - August 10, 1953 

Until we meet again 
by George Clarke and Family 
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CHRISTMAS EVE SERVICES: PRE-REGISTRATION REQUIRED - Pre-
registration closes on December 17th, or when all services 
are full (100 people), whichever comes first.  In order to 
give everyone an equal opportunity to attend, we are 
initially permitting registration for one service only. 

• Family Service at 4:00pm - Holy Eucharist BAS 
• Family Service at 7:00pm - Holy Eucharist BAS 
• Family Service at 11:00pm - Holy Eucharist BCP 

 
 
CHILDREN'S CHRISTMAS EVE PAGEANT - Regretfully, due to COVID-19 restrictions, we are unable to host a 
children's pageant this Christmas Eve.  However, we will be pre-recording the Children's Christmas 
Eve Pageant, and this will be available on our parish website, allsaintsparish.ca  for all of our children 
to watch as often as they wish during the Christmas period. 
 
 
CHRISTMAS FOOD HAMPERS - Last year the CBS/Paradise Food Bank 
distributed over 437 Christmas hampers.  Due to the COVID-19 
situation, many avenues of support for the Annual Christmas 
Hamper Appeal may not be available this year.  The Food Bank 
will be relying upon financial donations to ensure families and 
individuals in need receive a hamper during this coming 
Christmas season.  A hamper for one person costs $50, for two-
three people $75, and for a family of four or more the cost is 
$100.  If you are unable to donate the cost of a full hamper, any donation is appreciated, and we 
thank you very much. 
 
Please consider dropping an extra envelope in our collection plate, and mark it "Christmas 
Hamper".  You may also send an e-Transfer to donations@allsaintsparish.ca, and please indicate in 
the notes section "Christmas Hamper". 
 
To request a Christmas Hamper in the CBS/Paradise area, please contact the CBS/Paradise Food Bank 
at 834-2800 by December 4th.  Distribution is December 15th - 18th, from 9:00am - 2:00pm.  Our last 
day at the Food Bank for 2020 is December 19th, and we will reopen again on January 5th, 2021. 
 
 
ACW FUNDRAISER – Just a reminder that the ACW fundraiser wheel that was given out 
earlier this year will need to be passed in by Christmas 
 
CHURCH CALENDARS - Our 2021 Church Calendars are now available for pickup at the 
Parish Office for a cost of $5 each.  
 
YOUTH CHRISTIAN EDUCATION - Children’s ministry continues to be very important to us here at All Saints.  
We are currently in the process of restarting our children’s ministry programs, so please keep an eye 
on our website and Facebook pages for additional information.  If you are interested in taking part in 
our upcoming children’s programs, or for further information, please contact Joanne at 
joannesimfukwe@gmail.com 
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SPONSORING ‘THE CANDLE’ – We would like to remind Parishioners and Friends 
that you may sponsor our weekly bulletin, ‘THE CANDLE’, and have it dedicated 
in memory of a loved one.  Your personal tribute will be prominently posted 
on the Bible graphic located at the top of the front page, and your kind 
donation of $25 would be greatly appreciated.  Additionally, you can honor of a loved one by posting 
your favourite picture, along with a memorial verse, and your kind donation of $50 for this full page 
tribute is greatly appreciated.  A paper copy of ‘THE CANDLE’ is distributed at all Sunday services, and a 
digital copy is permanently archived on our Parish website at allsaintsparish.ca 
 
INFLUENZA VACCINE CLINIC 
We next Eastern Health's Influenza Vaccine Clinic is scheduled for December 22nd from 10:00am to 
7:00pm.  These Clinics follow the Public Health Agency of Canada Guidelines which can be found here. 
 
Appointments will be pre booked via www.timefortheshot.ca or by calling 1-833-951-3904.  Clients 
should arrive 5 mins before their appointments, check in with security and have COVID screening 
completed before entering the building.  Clients and staff will have to wear a face mask at all times, 
and if they do not have one  they will be provided with one.  Clients will be registered and sent to the 
appropriate vaccination station, then directed to their cars after the immunization has been 
completed.  Nurses will disinfect the chairs and tables in between clients, and high touch surfaces will 
be cleaned regularly throughout the day. 
 
WELCOME BACK TO OUR IN-CHURCH WORSHIP - We would like to remind you that Pre-Registration is a 
Provincial and Diocesan requirement, and we would like to thank you for your continued cooperation.  
Each week we will alternate between using the BCP and the BAS as we celebrate the Holy Eucharist.  
We will also continue to make available our pre-recorded 08:30am Morning Prayer services via our 
website at allsaintsparish.ca 
 
AGM – Our Annual General Meeting has been postponed until further notice. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In Memoriams 
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ALL SAINTS ANGLICAN PARISH CBS   Telephone:  709-834-4501 
419 Conception Bay Highway   Email: office@allsaintsparish.ca 
Conception Bay South, NL, A1X 7A2   Website: allsaintsparish.ca 
 
ADMINISTRATION OFFICE HOURS   CLERGY OFFICE HOURS 
Monday-Friday    Monday – Friday 
9:00am - 12:30pm; 1:00pm - 3:00pm  09:00am - 3:00pm 
 
REV WAYNE PARSONS  REV SAM BUTLER   ELIZABETH BISHOP 
Incumbent   Associate   Office Administration 
rev.wayne@allsaintsparish.ca rev.sam@allsaintsparish.ca elizabeth@allsaintsparish.ca 
764-8833 - Cell    689-4501 - Cell   834-4501 - Office  
   834-9464 - Home 
 

 

All Saints Parish COVID Appeal Year-end Target 
$52,000 

As of November 26, 2020, we have received  
$4,300 

2020-11-22 Weekly YTD Why not consider signing up to our e-Giving program.  
It's an easy way to ensure you contribute on a regular 
basis, even during those periods when you are unable 
to regularly attend church. 
 
We also accept E-transfers at 
donations@allsaintsparish.ca 

Budget 2,511.26 219,345.44 

Actual 4,993.00 151,889.56 

Difference 2,481.74 -67,455.88 


